
Raven School Board Meeting Minutes 

January 18, 2024 
 

Raven School conducted a Board meeting Thursday, January 18 at 1:10 pm.   

Board members present: Ken Tarpey, Chair 

    Celestine Harris – Via Phone In 

    Diana Norris 

Scott Buzbee – Via Phone In 

Robert Coker 

James Williams 

 

     

 

Staff Present:   Johnny Munoz 

    Rhonda Shed 

    Cheryl Meyers, ROP (via Zoom) 

    Tracy Bennett  

 

The meeting was called to order at 1:25 pm by Ken Tarpey, Board President. 

 

• No public comments were made. 

• Roll call was taken by Rhonda Shed.  Board Member, James Langley, and Joann Bradley 

were not in attendance. 

• Minutes from the November 9, 2023 were reviewed and approved by the Board 

unanimously.   

• Cheryl Myers (ROP), presented the Raven Financial Report for the first quarter, as well 

as, year-to-day financials.   The Board approved the financials as presented.   

• Tracey Bennett presented the Superintendent Report.   

o HB 763 Discussion:  This is not relevant to Raven School and Ms. Bennett 

recommended no action be taken.     

o HB 3 Discussion:  Notifying parents/guardians about violent activity on campus.  

Due to the size of our charter, we can notify parents/guardians via text messaging 

or other method.  This only applies to parents who currently have custody or their 

child.     

o Out-of-state education funding:  Our out-of-state youth are coded as court ordered 

placement, therefore, we are continuing to receive funding for these youth.  

o Student survey:  Will begin surveys soon and will continue quarterly.   

o Staffing:  sill need an ELA/Math and a Paraprofessional 

o Raven will begin a Professional Development Training.  Teachers will complete a 

survey to obtain their feedback on training they would like to receive.   



o After school tutoring:  This will be reviewed to see if this need to be implemented 

again for students who are struggling.   

 

• Audit Report Presented by Brian Razloznik ?? :  Raven School received an Unmodified 

Opinion which is the best available.  Audit was conducted on the Statement of Financials 

as of August 31, 2023.   

 

• Meeting was unanimously adjourned at 1:50 pm. 

 


